
 
650 Nichols Street, Norwood, MA  |  Serving Norwood, Walpole and Westwood 

 
 

 

T !"#$-F%&#' S)"*+$ %" O,*%"+,$ T%-!                            S!.#!-/!, 19, 2021 



A G45.!6 M!*%#+#%4" 
 
There is something about being first. Whether it be 
first in line, first to be picked for the team, or the 
first one to finish their work, great satisfaction is 
achieved. Our egos love being first. It somehow sets 
us apart from everyone else, gives us a sense of 
pride and positions us to feel better than others. 
When we are first, we can glory in our efforts, skills, 
and achievements. Isn’t that what really matters? 
After all, we are taught from a very young age to be 
proficient, stay on top, be the best at what we do, 
and win the praise and esteem of others. This is the 
stuff that makes us successful and provides us with a 
comfortable, satisfying life. 

Jesus wants none of it. All of the details we anguish 
over mean little to the kingdom of God. You want to 
be first? Then, be a servant and welcome a child. All 
of this is the opposite of our often vehement pur-
suits. If we are serious about following Jesus and 
living the Gospel, then we must put the needs of oth-
ers before our own. If we continue to listen only to 
the noise of the world, we are going to continue to 
believe the illusions we inherit. Those illusions 
come in many forms, but all have things in common: 
me before you, being on top and not the bottom, us 
versus them, personal security over universal harmo-
ny and peace. When are we going to learn that al-
ways striving to be the best and first is an empty 
pursuit in our struggle for happiness? While satisfy-
ing our ego with this momentary boost of esteem 
may feel good for a moment, is it what we really 
desire? 

If we can break from the world’s noise and create a 
space of sacred silence in our lives, we can begin to 
listen and see that we are being called in another di-
rection. What we really desire is not the bolstering 
of our egos but the innocence we lost somewhere 
along the way. When we can be playful, joyful, and 
even somewhat carefree, life is good. We want our 
relationships to work, a place to call home, and to 
live peaceful lives with our sisters and brothers. On-
ly a servant can do this. The servant’s prayer seeks 
to detach from self-concern in order to be used by 
God. Rather than worrying about being first and 
coming out on top, we can be inspired, guided, em-
powered, and led to do good works. Stop worrying 
about being first and put greater energy into feeling 
joy. 
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Question of the Week 
Breaking Open The Word 

Suggested text for faith sharing:  Today’s Gospel 
 
Question for Children:  W hy is it wrong to feel 
envy for what belongs to another? 
 

Question for Adults:  What evidence do you see in 
the world around you that many do not accept Jesus’ 
teaching on power and ambition? 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

God Bless our recently Baptized: 
Daniel John Lodge 

Sephora Elizabeth Guerini 

Support Celebra!on of the Priesthood 
By supporting the Celebration of the Priesthood, 
you are helping Clergy Trust provide for the health 
and well-being of our priests in good standing. 
Thank you for your support and we look forward to 
gathering with you virtually on September 21 at 
7pm! 
 

Visit clergytrust.org/celebration to register and to 
donate! 
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9:00am Spiritual Blessings for 
 Bernard & Nadine Bellande 
4:30pm Ruth Donahue, Anniversary 
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8:00am James Malloy & The Malloy Family, 
 Remembrance 
9:30am Pro Populo 
11:00am Mary Amico, Memorial 
 
M4"*+$, S!.#!-/!, 20 
M#8<6(5= <)  S5($%> A$/6#" K(8 T5#-@<$ 5$/ P5+= 
C*<$@ H5->5$@ 5$/ C<8E5$(<$> 
 
T)!5*+$, S!.#!-/!, 21 
F#5>% <) S5($% M5%%*#" 
 
W!*"!5*+$, S!.#!-/!, 22 
9:00am Jimmy Hayes, Memorial 
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9:00am Muriel Murphy, Memorial 
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9:00am All Souls 
 
S+#),*+$, S!.#!-/!, 25 
9:00am Wally Zawistowski & Jack Bross,  
 Birthday Memorials 
4:30pm Blanche & Frank Sabina, Anniversary 
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8:00am Robert E. Lee, Anniversary and 
 Mary E. Lee, Birthday Remembrance 
9:30am Pro Populo 
11:00am Claire Gay, Birthday Memorial 
 
Please pray for Dr. Edwin Thomas, Josephine  
Reynolds, Linda Barletta, Marjorie Condon and 
Thomas Pickett whose funerals were celebrated this 
past week at St. Timothy’s. 
 

 

Thank you for your ongoing generosity to  
St. Timothy Parish. 

QR Codes for Electronic Giving 
 
 
 
 

Your Parish Support is  Appreciated!  

 
WEEKEND OF SEPTEMBER 12, 2021 

Regular Weekly Collection:            $ 7,085.00   
Online Giving Week of September 5th:   470.00 

 This weekend’s second collection supports the retirement, medical and financial needs of priests of the Arch-
diocese of Boston.  On behalf of all of our priests, thank you in advance for your generosity and support to 
this important collection.  For more information, please visit www.clergytrust.org. 
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Caregiver Support Group 

Our Alzheimer’s Caregiver Support group meets 
from 11am-12 pm every other week.  Next meeting  
is on Wednesday, September 29th in the Ruocco 
Center of St. Timothy’s. 
 

Bereavement Support Group 
For those of you who have lost a loved one in the 
past year or so, our next Bereavement Group will 
start on Wednesday, October 13th at 7pm in Ruocco 
Center at St. Timothy.   
 
If you are interested in joining either group, please 
contact Mary Fitzgerald at mfitzgerald@sttim.net or 
call the office at 781-769-2522. 

 



  

 

St. Timothy Parish Faith Formation 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We hope you are enjoying the beautiful weather and beginning of the new school year!  

 

St. Timothy’s Book Group 
Book Group meets the last Monday of the month from 7-8:30pm, virtually through a Zoom meeting.  All are 
invited to attend! Simply send an email to Colleen Campion at CNCampion@yahoo.com or call the office and 
we will add you to our list to send you the invite to the meeting. All are welcome! 
 

Upcoming meeting dates and books for the Group are:  Monday, September 27: The Splendid 
and the Vile: A Saga of Churchill, Family, and  Defiance During the Blitz by Erik Larson; Mon-
day, October 25: The Midnight Library by Matt Haig; Monday, November 29: The Four Winds 
by Kristin Hannah 

This year St Timothy Parish continues the privilege of working with parents as we journey together to learn 
about our Catholic faith and become disciples who will share God’s love with everyone. As we move toward 
the beginning of our Faith Formation year in October please know that we will continue to monitor our cur-
rent health situation. Keeping everyone safe is our top priority! 

If you have already registered...thank you. If you have not yet registered ......join us. Faith Formation infor-
mation, schedules and registration materials may be found on the St Timothy website. If you have questions 
please don't hesitate to contact Joanne Curry, Faith Formation Director at  jcurry@sttim.net. It is never too late 
to register for Faith Formation. Please spread the word to families you know! 

 
Materials have been ordered and deliveries are on their way. We will be preparing a St Tim Blue Bag for each 
registered family. Please see the available distribution times below. 
 

Family Blue Bags ~ Kindergarten through Grade 8*   
   Thursday, September 23—12noon-7pm 

Friday, September 24—10am-4pm 
     Saturday, September 25—10am-1pm 

 Sunday, September 26—8am-1pm 
*Confirmation I (grade 9) and Confirmation II (grade 10) will receive materials at their first class. 



 

 

Bible Study Group to Resume at  
St. Timothy’s  

 
 New Participants Welcome!  

 
 

Our Thursday morning Bible Study group hopes to 
resume our meetings on Thursdays from 9:45am-
11am.  Over the past year, we have been meeting by 
Zoom but may explore the possibility of meeting 
again in person.  If you are interested in joining us, 
or resuming with us, please contact Colleen in the 
office and let her know if you prefer in-person meet-
ings or Zoom meetings.  Books are available in the 
Parish Office.  Please pick one up before the first 
meeting. 

This fall we will be exploring passages from the 
Gospel of Mark, which is the primary source of our 
Sunday Gospel readings in the liturgy at this time of 
year.  Please contact Colleen by e-mail 
(CNCampion@yahoo.com) or call the office to let 
her know if you would like to participate.  
 
If you are interested in participating in a Bible Study 
but are not available on Thursday mornings, we 
would love to form more groups!  Please contact 
Colleen in the office if you are interested in doing 
Bible Study on a day other than Thursday morn-
ing.  In-person meetings as well as Zoom meetings 
are possible if the interest is there.  Contact Colleen 
(CNCampion@yahoo.com)  so that we can order 
enough materials for those who are interested. 
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When you shop at smile.amazon.com/ch/04-2311606, AmazonSmile will donate a portion 
of your eligible purchases to Saint Timothy Parish at no cost to you!  Pricing for all of your 
Amazon purchases remains the same.   Check it out! 
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Watch for information and  
details in next weekend’s bulle-
tin about our annual clothing 
drive to help our brothers and 
sisters at St. Francis House.  
 
Your generosity is ALWAYS 
appreciated!! 

Pine Street Inn 
Many thanks to those who continue to make dona-
tions to the Pine Street Inn.  $500 is sent to the Pine 
Street Inn each month.  Donations may be sent to:  
 
Campagna, 86 Countryside Lane, Norwood, MA  
02062 Please make checks payable to:  St. Timothy 
Christian Service Fund.   
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Parish Office: 781-769-2522; 9:30am-4pm                                                                                                         
Religious Education:  781-762-4868                                                                                                         
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Website:  www.sttim.net  
Parish E-mail: sttim@sttim.net                                           
Fax: 781-769-9362 
 
 

Rev. Gerard Petringa, Pastor...ext. 25   ….………..…….FrPetringa@sttim.net 
Rev. John Grimes, Sr. Priest in Residence 
Rev. George Emerson, Rev. William Murphy,  Weekend Assistants 
Colleen Campion, Pastoral Associate….ext. 28 …...CNCampion@yahoo.com 
Bonnie Gleason, Music Director….ext. 11.……………...…..music@sttim.net 
Joanne Curry, Director of Faith Formation….ext. 27 …….....jcurry@sttim.net 
Rich Griffin, Middle School Faith Formation….ext. 27…....rgriffin@sttim.net 
Mary Fitzgerald………….…………………………......mfitzgerald@sttim.net 
Bookkeeper…………………………………….…….....…..rgriffin@sttim.net 
Janet Kelly, Parish Secretary….ext. 32.………………...…….sttim@sttim.net 
Anne Cecere, Office Assistant….ext. 36..……………..…...acecere@sttim.net 
Stephen O’Neill, Facilities Manager 
Sean Regan, Custodian 
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We are trying to determine if there is enough interest in forming CYO Basketball teams for mid-
dle school boys and girls.  Eligibility requires players must live within the boundaries of St. 
Timothy Parish or must be registered parishioners of St. Timothy.  Anyone interested in playing 
or coaching please contact Lydia Madden (lydiamads74@gmail.com; 617-852-3858). 

Annual Wedding Anniversary Mass 
All couples celebrating their 10th, 25th, or 50th wed-
ding anniversaries in 2020-21 are invited to join Car-
dinal Seán O'Malley, O.F.M. Cap. on Sunday, No-
vember 7 at 2:00 PM at the Cathedral of the Holy 
Cross, Boston. The Mass includes a vow renewal and 
special blessing by the Cardinal.  Couples can regis-
ter at https://www.bostoncatholic.org/familylife/
anniversary-mass. For more information, please con-
tact Emily Elliott in Family Life Ministry at  
Emily_Elliott@rcab.org 

Project Rachel Ministry—Archdiocese of Boston 
Post Abortion Healing Retreat 

Come to the Waters of Healing—a post-abortion 
healing retreat.  Fall 2021 Dates: Saturday, Septem-
ber 25; Saturday, October 16; Saturday, November 
20; 9:00am—5:00pm.  Sponsored by the Project Ra-
chel Ministry—Archdiocese of Boston.  Location is 
confidential.  Pre-registration is required.  Limited 
to 10 participants.  For more information please call 
Project Rachel at 508-651-3100 or email: 
help@projectrachelboston.com 

CYO Basketball 
St. Catherine CYO Teams will begin  forming in October for the upcoming season which begins 
the end of November. There will be two high school boys divisions, grades 9-10 and grades 11-12. 
Also a high school girls team, including grades 9-12. Cost to play will be $145.00 per player. Play-
ers MUST either live within the parish boundaries of St. Timothy or St. Catherine or be able to 
show they belong to the parish. 

 
Online sign up link will be active until October 7th:  https://form.jotform.com/212468257285160 
 
Contact Rick Roche at r1435@mac.com with any questions. Please also contact if interested in coaching this 
season. We are looking for two or three coaches for the Boys’ Teams. 


